


CATSI Regulations November 2021 

 

 Kimberley Land Council   2 

Further to the submission of the Central Land Council, the KLC also submits that the CATSI Regulations should 

include a further ‘caretaker’ classification for small corporations with no employees and no initial or 

reportable income. The size classifications as presently formulated (small, medium and large) do not 

sufficiently recognise the unique challenges and circumstances of RNTBCs, including the fact that they are 

mandated by the NTA and often brought into existence without any capacity to comply with basic 

administrative or legal compliance obligations arising under both the NTA and the CATSI Act.1   

2. Remuneration reports for small corporations 

The KLC notes that the Exposure Draft has been drafted to require corporations with consolidated revenue 

thresholds equivalent to a medium or large corporation for the financial year, to prepare remuneration 

reports. As to the specific question of whether all CATSI corporations should be required to prepare 

remuneration reports, while the KLC supports measures that improve corporate transparency and 

accountability for RNTBCs to members and common law holders, the KLC submits that this is an unreasonable 

requirement and does not support extending this obligation to all corporations. 

As submitted in the KLC Exposure Draft Bill Submission, any amendments to the CATSI Regulations to give 

effect to new financial reporting requirements should not introduce requirements greater than those 

imposed on comparable entities under the Corporations Act 2001 (Cth) (i.e. listed corporations). CATSI Act 

corporations are not analogous to listed corporations under the Corporations Act and the imposition of 

similar reporting requirements is not justified and will be unreasonably onerous. Moreover, as noted in the 

NNTC submission, the proposed measures are potentially discriminatory and can only be justified as a special 

measure if they advance the interests of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander people. 

3. Conclusion 

Noting again the short timeframe for stakeholder feedback on the Exposure Draft, the KLC continues to have 

concerns about the amendments identified above and those problematic amendments identified in the NNTC 

Submission. We would be happy to discuss our concerns with you.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

                                                           
 See also KLC Exposure Draft Bill Submission at [2(a)-(d)]. 




